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NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

[NRC-2022-0020] 

Monthly Notice 

Applications and Amendments to Facility Operating Licenses and Combined 

Licenses Involving No Significant Hazards Considerations 

 

AGENCY:  Nuclear Regulatory Commission. 

ACTION:  Monthly notice; correction. 

SUMMARY:  The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) is correcting a notice that 

was published in the Federal Register on January 25, 2022, regarding an incorrect name 

of the attorney for the licensee referenced in the License Amendment Request table as 

“Steven Hamrick, Managing Attorney—Nuclear, Florida Power and Light Company, P.O. 

Box 14000, Juno Beach, FL 33408-0420” to read “Rick Giannantonio, General Counsel, 

Energy Harbor Nuclear Corp., Mail Stop A-GO-15, 76 South Main Street, Akron, OH 

44308.” 

DATES:  February 2, 2022 

ADDRESSES:  You may submit comments by any of the following methods, however, 

the NRC encourages electronic comment submission through the Federal rulemaking 

website:   

• Federal Rulemaking Website:  Go to https://www.regulations.gov and 

search for Docket ID NRC-2022-0020.  Address questions about Docket IDs in 

Regulations.gov to Stacy Schumann; telephone:  301-415-0624; email:  

Stacy.Schumann@nrc.gov.  For technical questions, contact the individual listed in the 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT section of this document.  
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• Mail comments to:  Office of Administration, Mail Stop:  TWFN-7-A60M, 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Washington, DC 20555-0001, ATTN:  Program 

Management, Announcements and Editing Staff. 

For additional direction on obtaining information and submitting comments, see 

“Obtaining Information and Submitting Comments” in the SUPPLEMENTARY 

INFORMATION section of this document. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:  Karen Zeleznock, Office of Nuclear 

Reactor Regulation, U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Washington, DC 20555-

0001, telephone:  301-415-1118, email:  Karen.Zeleznock@nrc.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

In the Federal Register (FR) on January 25, 2022, in FR Doc. 2022-00765, on 

page 3847, in the table “License Amendment Request (s),” for license amendment 

“Energy Harbor Nuclear Corp. and Energy Harbor Nuclear Generation LLC; Beaver 

Valley Power Station, Units 1 and 2; Beaver County, PA” correct “Name of Attorney for 

Licensee, Mailing Address,” to read “Rick Giannantonio, General Counsel, Energy 

Harbor Nuclear Corp., Mail Stop A–GO–15, 76 South Main Street, Akron, OH 44308.” 

 
Dated:  January 27, 2022. 
 
For the Nuclear Regulatory Commission. 
 
/RA/ 
 
 
Caroline L. Carusone, Deputy Director, 
Division of Operating Reactor Licensing, 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation. 

 


